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June 17, 2022 
 
Tym Rutkowski, Senior Manager  
Moss Adams LLP 
3121 W. March Lane, Suite 200  
Stockton, CA  95219 
 
Re:  All West Communications, Inc.’s Proposed Tariff Revisions; Docket No. 22-2180-T01 
 
Dear Mr. Rutkowski, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed All West Communications, Inc.’s 
(“All West”) proposed revisions to Page No. 208 of its P.S.C.U. No. 1 Tariff (“Tariff”), filed on 
May 31, 2022 (the “Filing”). All West submits the Filing in accordance with Federal 
Communications Commission (FCC) amended rules that implement 8YY access charge reform.1 
All West indicates its proposed Tariff revisions reduce the relevant rates, as required by the 
FCC’s 8YY access charge reform order (“Order”), and requests an effective date of July 1, 2022. 
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments of the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed on 
June 6, 2022. DPU states the proposed revisions appear to comply with the FCC’s Order and 
therefore recommends the PSC approve them, effective July 1, 2022.  

 
 Based on the PSC’s review of All West’s Filing, DPU’s comments and its 

recommendation, the PSC approves All West’s proposed revisions to its Tariff, as filed, effective 
July 1, 2022. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#324544 

                                                 
1 8YY Access Charge Reform, WC Docket No. 18-156, Report and Order, 35 FCC Rcd 11594, FCC 20-143 (Oct. 9, 
2020) (8YY Access Charge Reform Order); 85 Fed. Reg. 75894 (Nov. 27, 2020). 


